We are, in my opinion, faced with a clear choice to go ahead now or to delay implementation until April 1993. We have not found another viable option. I continue to hope that the wider discussions about action to tackle the problems of the community charge will lead to arrangements which will enable our community care reforms to go ahead as planned in April 1991. I await the outcome of those wider discussions.

I am copying this minute to the Secretaries of State for Scotland, Social Security, the Environment, Wales and Northern Ireland, the Chief Secretary and Sir Robin Butler.

4

June 1990 Secretary of State for Health

KC

NATHBAUTH: Expenduen PT24 . (9:13)